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Th e pandemic hasn’t 
been kind to art galleries. 
At Barton Community 
College, Shafer Art Gallery 
Director David Barnes’ 
annual report details how 
the gallery adapted in 
2020-2021.

“In many ways it 
feels like this reporting 

period was abducted 
by aliens,” Barnes said. 
“Th e challenges of 
COVID-19 and the 
impact it had on Shafer 
Gallery programming 
and outreach made it a 
necessity for us to look 
beyond our habitual ways 
of accomplishing our 
goals and seek inventive 
solutions.”

Th e pandemic meant 

there were no live shows or 
receptions at the gallery for 
most of last year, Barnes 
said.

Th e doors of the gallery 
remained open, but the 
staff  looked for ways to 
allow more people to 
come to the gallery via the 
internet.
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At the request of Great 
Bend Economic Devel-
opment Inc. to develop 
aff ordable housing in 
downtown Great Bend’s 
landmark Hotel Zarah 
building, the Great Bend 
City Council Monday 

night will consider ap-
plying for a Moderate 
Income Housing Grant 
through the Kansas 
Housing Resources Cor-
poration. 

GBED is proposing 
the city apply for the 
grant on its behalf, GBED 
President Sara Hayden 
said. GBED is eying these 

funds to be used towards 
the renovations in the 
multi-story red-brick 
Zarah at Main and Lakin. 

She stressed that this 
grant does not require the 
city to kick in any fund-
ing to proceed.

Grant could help bring housing to Zarah
DALE HOGG 
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Shafer Gallery adapts 
to COVID-19 pandemic

SUSAN THACKER Great Bend Tribune
Shafer Art Gallery Director David Barnes stands next to a sculpture by Bob Mix 

that was donated by Robert Feldt, as he conducts a tour of the gallery at Barton 

Community College. Behind him is a piece from the “Material Pulses” exhibit show-

ing at the gallery until Oct. 20.

PCC announces 
formation of 
partnership with 
BCC for ADN 
Nursing Program

During the quarterly board meeting 
with the Kansas State Board of 
Nursing (KBSN), a proposal for Pratt 
Community College (PCC) to partner 
with Barton Community College (BCC) 
for the delivery of the Associate Degree 
of Nursing (ADN) program on the 
Pratt Community College campus was 
approved.

PCC has continuously off ered the 
Pre-Nursing and Practical Nursing 
(PN-LPN) programs on campus, along 
with the CNA, CMA and Home Health 
programs in Allied Health without 
interruption, but the conditional 

facilitation of the 
ADN program was 
discontinued in 
June 2021.

Pratt Community 
College president 
Dr. Michael 
Calvert is pleased 
the partnership 

between PCC and Barton will restore 
the ADN curriculum back to the Pratt 
County area.

“We are grateful the State Board 
saw the need for the ADN training in 
our area, and we are grateful Barton 
Community College is willing to 
partner with us in that endeavor. We are 
also able to off er a mutual benefi t for 
students that may wish to continue their 
training in Barton Community College 
programs upon completing their 
training at Pratt Community College.”

Barton will now seek fi nal approval 
from the Accreditation Commission 
for Nursing Education (ACEN) before 
implementing the ADN program at 
Pratt Community College, expected to 
begin for the fall 2022 semester.

Downtown landmark might be site of affordable apartments
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Planes of all sizes and from all eras took to the sunny 
skies over Great Bend Saturday in an aerial acrobatic 
display as the Great Bend Airport Airfest returned to 
the Golden Belt.

On the ground and in the sky, attendees to the Air-
fest had an opportunity to live aviation history from its 
infancy to the present.

Th e warm, pleasant weather for Saturday’s provided a 
perfect backdrop for 12 performers to take to the skies 
during the Saturday aft ernoon show.

Nearly every type of aircraft  imaginable wowed the 
throngs of eager spectators as, one by one, they took to 
the skies over Barton County.

TAKE TO THE SKIES

PHOTOS BY DANIEL KIEWEL Great Bend Tribune
Youngsters take a tour Saturday morning of the Great Bend Airport’s Airfest in a train made from hollowed out World 

War II era bombs.

Members 

of the Army 

Golden 

Knights 

Parachute 

Team prepare 

equipment 

prepare 

equipment 

for Saturday 

afternoon’s 

performance.

Great Bend Airport Airfest 
offers high-fl ying fun
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Helping you protect  
yourself and others.

The University of Kansas Health System in  
Great Bend is helping our community stay healthy 
by offering a convenient way for you to receive the 
COVID-19 vaccine. First and 2nd doses of the Pfizer 
and Moderna vaccines are available for those age 12 
and up.

Drive-thru free COVID-19 vaccination event

8-11 a.m. Saturday, September 25
St. Rose Medical Pavilion parking lot
3515 Broadway Ave. 

Parent/guardian must accompany children under 18. 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR TO ATTEND

Tuesday, September 28
3:30pm - 7:00pm

Great Bend 
Events Center

Admission is FREE
Exhibits Galore, Demonstrations

Door Prize winners every 15 minutes

Great Bend Tribune’s

❑  Non-Subscriber             ❑  Tribune Subscriber  

Name:

Address: City:   Zip:

Phone                                           E-Mail:                                      

Please bring a non-perishable item to donate 
to Wheatland’s Cram the Van.

For more information go to gbtribune.com/womensexpo/

Performing aircraft  
included everything from 
World War I-era biplanes, 
to World War II-era 
fi ghters and bombers from 
both the United States 
and Soviet Union, to more 
modern fi ghter planes 
and ultra-light airplanes. 
In addition, a helicopter 
off ered rides to attendees 
throughout the day.

One highlight of the 
aft ernoon’s show was the 
U.S. Army Golden Knights 
parachute team. A team of 
seven U.S. Army jumpers 
dazzled the crowd with 
smoke and choreographed 
aerial acrobatics.

But the show was not 
only entertainment in 
the air. On the ground, 
presenters with planes 
from several historical eras 
off ered Airfest attendees a 
chance to learn about both 
the past and the future of 
aviation in the Golden Belt 
and beyond.

Christina Hayes, Great 
Bend Convention and 
Visitors Bureau director and 
community coordinator, 
praised turnout for 
Saturday’s events. Weather, 
she said, was perfect 
for Saturday’s show. 
She was grateful for the 
widespread community 
support through 
turnout, donation, and 

sponsorships, which 
allowed them to put on 
such a large scale event at 
a family-friendly cost.

“What’s really 
impressive about this is 
that these are nationally 
known performers,” Hayes 
said. “If you would go 
to the same show into 
Topeka or Kansas City it’s 
going to cost you $35-$50. 
Here it’s $10, we’re trying 
aff ordable. We appreciate 
those who come out and 

support us.”
Great Bend Airport 

Manager Martin Miller 
also praised the volunteers 

who helped make the 
show successful.

Airfest organizers also 
took the opportunity to 
recognize U.S. military 
service veterans Saturday 
night with a special 
Veterans Recognition 
Ceremony, featuring 
the National Anthem 
sung by Jadynce Jean 
and a dedication speech 
from U.S. Senator Jerry 
Moran. Th e ceremony 
was followed by a night 
show featuring many of 
the same aircraft  which 
performed during the 
day, however Royce said 
a few of the daytime 
performers were not 
certifi ed for night fl ight, 
and did not perform 
Saturday night.

“It’s a good chance for 
us to say thank you to all 
the veterans,” Hayes said.

As part of the evening 
ceremony, the City of 

Great Bend dedicated a 
sign to Moran, whose was 
born in Great Bend, as 
well.

On Friday, the 
Airfest hosted schools 
aft er waiting out some 
early morning showers 
and thunderstorms. 
Unfortunately, Hayes said, 
the torrential rain arrived 
shortly aft er the kids, 
though she said a couple 
of planes were able to take 
to the skies for the kids 
aft er the weather cleared. 
Th ough there was some 
weather impact to Friday’s 
performances, Airfest Air 
Boss Russell Royce said all 
the air runs that needed to 
take place Friday were able 
to go on.

Th e Airfest concludes 
today with gates opening 
at 10 a.m., and more aerial 
acrobatics running from 
noon-3 p.m. at the Great 
Bend Airport.

AIRFEST, from page 1A

Airfest offers aviation education, entertainment opportunities

DANIEL KIEWEL Great Bend Tribune
Airfest visitors Saturday afternoon visit with Brandon Jewett, owner of a World War 
II era C-47, about his aircraft on static display at the Airfest.

PARTNERSHIP, 
from page 1A

Barton Community 
College Vice-President 
of Instruction Elaine 
Simmons appreciates the 
opportunity to expand 
education and training 
services in healthcare.

“Partnerships are an 
essential ingredient 
to higher education 
operations and provide 
an opportunity to 
expand education and 
training service to 
communities, employers 
and students. Barton 
looks forward to 
extending its Associate 
Degree in Nursing (RN) 
program in the Pratt and 
surrounding community 
area. We appreciate the 
collaboration with Pratt 
Community College and 
the support extended 
from the healthcare 
industry. We celebrate 
the recent approval 
received from the Kansas 
State Board of Nursing 
to offer the program 
and look forward to 
a similar outcome 
with the Accreditation 
Commission for 
Education in Nursing 
(ACEN) as we seek 
program accreditation.”

The KSBN also 
approved a hybrid 
learning format for 
the LPN program at 
PCC for the Fall 2022 

school year. This allows 
PCC to extend access 
to the program by 
delivering live lectures 
via Zoom to students 
unable to travel to the 
Pratt area. Clinicals for 
LPN students can be 
completed on campus at 
PCC, or at an approved 
health care facility near 
the student’s location.

In order to meet 
the market and 
environmental demands 
of years past, PCC has 
participated in successful 
program partnerships 
across multiple locations 
in the state of Kansas, 
and established the 
technology needed for 
quality hybrid delivery 
practices in a variety of 
programs.

PCC is proud to 
continue moving 
forward in a partnership 
with Barton Community 
College to help meet the 
increasing and urgent 
demands for qualified 
healthcare professionals 
in Kansas.
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